
Notification to consumers and HCPs: LUCIRA® by Pfizer COVID-19 & Flu Home Test and 
Lucira® by Pfizer for COVID-19 & Flu Test (For use under Emergency Use Authorization 
(EUA) only) 

The notification is to inform consumers and HCPs that certain lots of the test kits include 
nasal swabs that expired before the labeled expiration date printed on the outer test 
package. The impacted kits expire between February and June 2025, while the nasal swab 
expired in January 2025. 

Impacted Test Kit Lots: 

Name Kit Lot # 
LUCIRA by Pfizer for COVID-19 and Flu Test   K10A011512233M4 

LUCIRA by Pfizer COVID-19 & Flu Home Test K10A112012233M1 
K10A112012233M2 
K10A112012233M3 
K10A112012233M4 
K10A112012233M5 
K10A112012233M6 
K10A112012233M7 
K10A112012233M8 

 

The affected products, LUCIRA® by Pfizer COVID-19 & Flu Home Test and Lucira® by Pfizer 
for COVID-19 & Flu Test® are single-use home test kits for detecting SARS-CoV-2, influenza 
A, and influenza B. These test package includes a detection module, sample preparation 
tube, and one package with a sterile swab manufactured by Copan Industries, Inc. 

• Please check the expiration date on the swab packing (See Figure 1, below).  

• If the swab in your kit is expired, please do not use and call LUCIRA® by Pfizer 
Customer Support 1-888-LUCIRA-4 (582-4724). Monday-Sunday 8:00 am-8:00 pm 
ET to receive a replacement kit 

  

tel:18885824724


Figure 1. The expiry date on the Copan swab package is highlighted in red. The expiry date 
and lot number for the Lucira by Pfizer kit is highlighted in blue. 
 

 

 


